
 

 

 

CAREER & TECHNICAL EDUCATORS OF IDAHO 
www.cteidaho.org 

 

 
CTEI Resolution II 
June 13, 2019 
 
 

WHEREAS, on July 23, 2018, the U.S. Senate approved legislation to reauthorize the 
Carl D. Perkins Career and Technical Education Act of 2006; and 
 

WHEREAS, on July 31, 2018, the President of the United States signed the 
Strengthening Career and Technical Education for the 21st Century Act which authorized 
Perkins V funding; and 
 

WHEREAS, at a series of regional meetings, the Idaho Division of Career Technical 
Education (ICTE) outlined their transition plan for Perkins V; and 
 

WHEREAS, the ICTE state plan excludes Perkins V funding for students in cluster 
programs; 
 

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED that we, the Board of Directors of Career and Technical 
Educators of Idaho (CTEI) support federal Perkins V language which provides provisions for 
Perkins V funding for students in cluster courses if districts/consortiums provide access to a 
pathway.  
 


